
 

 
2986 Broadlands Road, RD 1, Reporoa 3081 
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Email: ​principal@broadlands.school.nz 

Website: ​www broadlands.school.nz 
 

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 1        Week 5    6 March 
 

Awards from Friday 28 February 
 

Room 1. 
Khloe Hill 

For the courage and excellence you showed when  
presenting your mihi to the class. 

Tayla O’Reilly 
For the excellence you showed describing your simple sentences and 

 their nouns and verbs. 
 

Room 2. 
Ollie Nuku 

For improved focus during Maths learning and independent practice  
Tiare Thompson 

For courage and excellence leading our mihi presentations 
 

Room 3.  
Chase Walker 

For the effort being shown in learning efficient Maths strategies. 
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Annabelle Shaw 
For the effort being shown in learning efficient Maths strategies. 

Nirvana-Suede Webber 
For the quiet and responsible attitude being shown in class.  

Shaine Thompson 
For your reliable and responsible attitude.  

You’re an excellent role model to the class. 
   

Room 4. 
Josiah Baker 

For your excellent improvement in swimming. 
 

Room 5. 
Krystiana Ratu-Wanakore 

For the consistent effort you put into your reading. Ka mau te wehi! 
 

School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 
Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 

 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  
Please include your child's​ name​ and ​reason for absence​. 

 
 ​Forthcoming Events - Term 1​: ​The full list! 

 
Tuesday 10 March ​- Cluster Swimming Sports  

Tuesday 17 March​ - PTA  AGM 6.30pm 
Wednesday 18 March​ -Cluster Summer Sports  

Friday 20 March​ - ‘Community of Learning’ Teacher Only Day ​School Closed 
Monday 30 March ​-  Y5 & 6 ‘Action Stations’ Camp 
Tuesday 31 March​ -  Y5 & 6 ‘Action Stations’ Camp  
Wednesday 1 April​ - Y5 & 6 ‘Action Stations’ Camp 

Wednesday 8 April​ - CBOP Swimming Sports  
Wednesday 8 April ​- Learning Celebration Day (details to follow) 

Thursday 9 April ​- Last day of Term 1 
Friday 10 April​ - Good Friday ​School Closed 
Monday 27 April​ - ​ANZAC Day​ School Closed 

Tuesday 28 April​ - First day of Term 2 
Saturday 20 June​ - ​Winterfest​ (details to follow) 

 
 

Broadlands Hall 
The Broadlands Hall is available to hire for any         

community activities or meetings. For more information       

or to make a booking please contact the Office during          

school hours 07 333 8576  

 



 
 ​From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Kia ora, whānau 
Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 
Swimming Sports 
 
Congratulations to all of our swimmers and champions for their individual and House             
performances on ​Friday 28 February 
  

NOTE: Juniors (5 & 6 year olds); Intermediates (7 & 8 year olds) & 
 Seniors (9 & 10 year olds) 

  
Age Group Champions: 

 
5 Year Olds: 

Boys: 1st - ​Oliver Shaw​ 2nd - ​Aiden Wills ​& 3rd - ​Edison Long 
Girls: 1st - ​Eden Gallacher ​&​ ​ 2nd Equal - ​Maria Stewart​ & ​Krystiana Ratu-Wanakore  

 
6 Year Olds: 

Boys: 1st - ​Cullen Phillips,​ 2nd - ​Conan Wills ​& 3rd - ​Kasey Gillespie 
Girls: 1st - ​Krystal Cocks, ​ 2nd - ​Ruby Busst ​& 3rd - ​Maya Coomber 

 
7 Year Olds: 

Boys: 1st - ​Casey O’Reilly,​ 2nd - ​Tyrone Saunders​ & 3rd - ​Bailey Shaw 
Girls: 1st - ​Delta Aarsen, ​ 2nd - ​Tayla O’Reilly ​& 3rd Equal - ​Kahlia Ratu-Wanakore ​& 

Jessie-Lee Williamson 
  

8 Year Olds: 
Boys: 1st - ​Jordan Morris​, 2nd -​ Joe Copsey ​& 3rd -​ Mason Wills 

Girls: 1st -​ Chloe Hayes ​2nd -​ Cameron Phillips​ & 3rd - ​Grace Long 
  

9 Year Olds​: 
Boys: 1st Equal - ​Coby Law ​&​ Marcus Williamson,  ​& 3rd - ​Oliver Cocks 
Girls: 1st - ​Demi Arnold,​ 2nd - ​Sian Gallacher​ & 3rd - ​Charlotte Stewart 

 
 ​10 Year Olds​: 

Boys: 1st Equal -​ Richard Wotherspoon ​& ​Axel Robinson ​& 3rd -​ Carter O’Reilly 
Girls: 1st -​ Shaine Thompson, ​2nd - ​Jade Smith, ​& 3rd​ - Nirvana-Suede Webber 

 
 
  



Overall Champions: 
  

Junior Boys’ Champion​: (5/6 Year Olds) 
Cullen Phillips 

  
Junior Girls’ Champion​: (5/6 Year Olds) 

Krystal Cocks 
  

Intermediate Boys’ Champion:​ (7/8 Year Olds) 
Casey O’Reilly 

 
Intermediate Girls’ Champion​: (7/8 Year Olds) 

Delta Aarsen 
 

Senior Boys’ Champion​: (9/10/11 Year Olds) 
Axel Robinson​ & ​Richard Wotherspoon 

 
Senior Girls’ Champion​: (9/10/11 Year Olds) 

Demi Arnold 
 

House Champions: 
 

Junior: ​Ngauruhoe 
 

Senior: ​Ngauruhoe 
 

 ​Cluster Swimming Sports 
 

Congratulations to the following ​24 ​swimmers for their selection for the ​Cluster Swimming             
Sports ​to be held on ​Tuesday 10 March ​at Reporoa College. 
 

8 Year Olds: 
Boys:​ Mason Wills, Jeremy Waller, Jordan Morris, Joe Copsey, Xavier Smith 

Girls:​ Cameron Phillips, Chloe Hayes, Caitlyn Morris, Grace Long 
 

9 Year Olds: 
Boys: ​Coby Law, Oliver Cocks ​& ​Marcus Williamson 

Girls: ​Demi Arnold, Charlotte Stewart, Emma MacKinnon ​& ​Sian Gallacher 
 

10 Year Olds: 
Boys: ​Richard Wotherspoon, Archer Wills, Axel Robinson,  Carter O’Reilly ​&  

Ben Copsey 
Girls: ​Shaine Thompson, Jade Smith & Nirvana-Suede Webber 

 
Board of Trustees 
 
At last night’s Board of Trustees’ Meeting, ​Ross Shaw was re-elected as ​Board Chair for               
the next 12 months. 



 
The other current parent-elected Trustees are ​Bridget Hayes​ and ​Kasey Wills​. 
 
Ms van der Spuy​ is the Staff Representative. 
 
Go Bananaz 
 
Our wonderful ‘​Go Bananaz​’ programme began today which we offer weekly for 30              
minutes...whole school.. 
 
‘​Go Bananaz​’ replaced the traditional ‘Bible in Schools’ that we used to offer. 
 
Please have a chat with your tamariki about the sorts of things they learn about in a fun                  
and interactive way. 
 
Junior Playground development 
 
Thank you to ​Permapine for donating 100m of treated, processed logs for the perimeters               
on each of the new playground areas. 
 
These will be placed as part of the preparation working bee on Sunday morning from 0900                
hours. 
 
Installation by Park Supplies Ltd is anticipated on or about ​Monday 16 March​. 
 
Mathematics Focus 2020 
 
One of our priority curriculum reviews in 2020 will be in the learning area of ​Mathematics​. 
 
Following an application in 2019 for professional learning support, the Ministry of            
Education is funding 60 hours of facilitated time through the University of Waikato. 
 
Mrs Lynch​, our Lead Teacher in Mathematics, along with ​Mrs Shirley Collins from the              
University of Waikato, will lead our curriculum review and teacher development. 
 
This will begin in earnest on ​Monday 9 March with Mrs Collins modelling the teaching of                
Mathematics in lessons with each teacher, followed by a de-brief, and after school, a staff               
meeting. 
 
We look forward to sharing the outcomes achieved with you through the year. 
 
$$ Donation $$ 
 
In conjunction with ​Ballance Agri-Nutrients​, ​PGG Wrightson ​has run the ‘Cash for            
Communities​’ programme. As a result, Broadlands School has received a donation of            
$25.00​. 
 
Thank you​ to those of you who nominated Broadlands School as a recipient. 
 
Supporting Broadlands 
 
Our staff and tamariki greatly appreciate the overwhelming support that we are            
experiencing from our community in numerous areas of school-life in both time and             
through monetary donations.  



 
These include the Year 5/6 Papamoa camp, flippa ball, rippa rugby, mini-ball, hockey, ‘Top              
Team’ competition, netball, fencing construction, junior playground development, our         
annual sports events (triathlon/duathlon & swimming) and transportation to/from sporting          
events. 

Amazing​! 
 

Thank you!  
 

Donations from the ​Rural Education Activities Programme (REAP) ​$500.00​;         
Grassroots Trust ​$40,000.00​; ​Rotorua Energy Charitable Trust ​(RECT) ​$5000.00​, ​PTA          
$13,000.00​, and​ Permapine ​are also magnificent gestures of support. 
 
Have a :-) weekend!  
 
Ngā mihi 
Graeme 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Results for ​Tuesday 25 February 
 

Broadlands Black​ v Mamaku Dolphins 
 

Player of the Game - ​Tayla O’Reilly​ - For her determination, 
commitment and team spirit. What a pleasure to have you in this team 

Tayla! 



Broadlands Yellow​ v Glenholme Okareka 
Well, what can I say! We had an awesome training yesterday and the kids brought that 

awesomeness to the game! 

WOW 11-0 to us. We played Glenholme Okareka. The team played together as a team, 

the communication and sharing the ball towards one another was absolutely wonderful to 

watch. They are all players of the day in my eyes. 

This week ​Player of the Game ​went to Charlotte Stewart. Your attack on that ball was 

outstanding and then looking to offload the ball so your team mate could make that goal, 

which carried through on your defense. Well done to you and the rest of the team. 

Thanks Coach. 
 
JUNIOR RUGBY MUSTER 2020 SEASON 
 
Thursday 12th March​ between 3.30pm and 5pm at the Reporoa Rugby Club 

rooms will be the pre season muster, sub payments, boot swap and kit sizing.  
 
Girls and boys are welcome to join, subs are $40 which include a years training, socks, 
mouth guard, socks and a ball.  
 
Boot swap means you might be able to pick up a pair of boots while you are there too. 
Please bring along any boots with life still in them looking for a new home.Be great to see 
familiar and new faces.  
Any questions please feel free to call Norm Armer on 0274 488 887 
 

  Muster, calling kids of all ages!   
 
It's that time of the year again to dust off the boots and shin pads and bring them in to use 
again!!! 
 
We will be having a Muster at Reporoa Primary next ​Thursday 12th March​ at 3:30PM, 
kids tell your friends and bring one along!  
  
We are Reporoa’s soccer club! Catering for children from 4+, we have unisex teams that 
compete in the Taupo competition, every Saturday in Terms 2 and 3.  
 
Practices are usually on Thursday’s at 3:30pm at Reporoa Primary School. Soccer is safe, 
fun and children learn awesome technical skills and how to work together on the field.  
 
Soccer is a great option for families with multiple children of varying ages and sexes, the 
games are all at the same place, at similar times. We have a lovely home ground at River 
Road, which we get to show off to visiting teams and means there are not as many trips to 
town. Contact us now to enquire about joining! 



Library Corner  

The Gruffalo 
 
A mouse took a stroll through the deep dark wood. 
A fox saw the mouse and the mouse looked good. 
 
Walk further into the deep dark wood, and discover what happens when a 
quick-witted mouse comes face to face with an owl, a snake . . . and a hungry 
Gruffalo! 
 

Rotorua Mini Marathon 
 
Registrations are now open for the ​2020 Rotorua Mini Marathon​.  
 
Once registered, children can collect an official Mini Marathon Passport from their school             
in which they can track their progress while completing 40km of running (or walking) in the                
build up to the event. They then have the opportunity to complete the final 2.1km of their                 
marathon on the actual Rotorua Marathon Course. 
 
When:​ Friday 1st May 2020 (No Postponement) 

Where:​ Energy Events Centre, Rotorua 

Who:​ All Primary & Intermediate aged children - Year 1-8 

Cost:​ $5.00 per child, payable to the School Office 

Forms​: Available in the Office foyer 

Entries close:​ Friday 3 April, 5pm. No late entries will be accepted. 

 

 



Taupō Environmental Education Collaborative ​Family Days 

 

 

 
Thanks to FMG, Farmlands and Taylor 
Bros Transport, Bay of Plenty Rugby is 

holding a series of Community 
Engagement Days at four of our rural 

clubs! 
 

Join us at one of our community days happening 
through April as we take the kids through some 
exclusive modules and skills training sessions. 

 
Reporoa Rugby Club: Thursday 30​th​ April, 

3.30pm – 5.30pm 
All sessions are FREE! 

  
If you are a junior coach and looking for some tips 

and new drills bring your notebook.  
There will be plenty of opportunity to develop your training plan for this season. 

 FMG, Farmlands and Taylor Bros Transport will have the BBQ fired up to refuel us from 5pm! 

 



There is space for your Daughter at Girl Guides 
GirlGuiding is growing in ​Reporoa​ and there’s room 
for more girls to join.  

Here are just 3 of the reasons girls choose Girl Guides: 

1.       They get to do fun things with their friends every 
week. 

2.       They get involved in the community. 

3.       They learn new skills in a safe environment.  

All this in 1 ½ - 2 hours, one night a week each term, in 
a safe environment. Go to​ ​girlguidingnz.org.nz​ to find 
out more.  

 

My name is Ella and I’m the National Programmes Coordinator for ​StarJam​ – a not-for-profit 
organisation all about unleashing the potential of young New Zealanders with disabilities 
through the magic of music, dance and performance!  
  
Last year we were approached by a number of families from Rotorua telling us that they 
wanted StarJam in their community. They told us of a need for an organisation like StarJam, 
where young people with disabilities can make friends, learn new skills and most 
importantly have fun in a supportive, safe and encouraging musical environment. We came 
down to Rotorua late last year and met with a few people about the possibility of bringing 
StarJam to Rotorua. 
  
Since then, we have been sourcing the funds to get us started and we are planning to open 
4 musical workshops in Term 2 (beginning of May). We’re so excited to bring StarJam to 
your awesome community! 
  
We’re planning on coming down to Rotorua to run an information evening for interested 
families, schools, Tutors and Volunteers and community organisations on Tuesday 24​th 
March, 4.30pm-5.30pm at Rotorua Community Youth Centre (6 Te Ngae Rd). We hope to use 
this as an opportunity to tell you all about StarJam and begin the enrolment process for 
interested Jammers. 

http://www.girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-us/volunteers
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Please RSVP to this information evening by emailing ​auckland@starjam.org​. If you cannot 
attend the information evening, but are interested in StarJam, please still email so we can 
keep you in the loop. 
  
Ella Stuart 
National Programmes Coordinator 

021 243 6588 

09 300 6257 

  

Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Marnel, Sophie, Debra, Mel, Megan, Halei, Grace and Tracey 

 



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 

 


